Training urged for driving big vans

Ford warns of rollover risks
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In an unusual warning, the Ford Motor Co. said yesterday that drivers of its full‑size 15‑passenger vans, built in Lorain, should be experienced and have special training to reduce the risk of rollovers.

It is also crucial that van passengers wear their seat belts, Ford stressed, noting that in a rollover accident most of those killed are not belted in.

Earlier this year the federal government issued a warning about all 15‑passenger vans, including the Econoline and club Wagon, the Dodge Ram and the Chevrolet Express and GMC Savana.

The government said that when the vans are fully loaded, there is a dramatic increase in the chance for rollover because the center of gravity is higher.

A van with 15 passengers is almost six times more likely to roll over than an identical one loaded with fewer than five passengers, according to a study by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration.

Minivans and full‑size vans designed for seven passengers are not nearly as vulnerable to rollovers, the researchers found.

The rollover crashes tend to be single‑vehicle accidents in which the driver loses control, the NHTSA said. For example, the van may run off the road and be tripped when its wheels dig into soft ground.

NHTSA is correct in warning drivers that 15‑passenger vans, such as the Dodge Ram, handle differently and should be driven with care, said a Chrysler spokes‑woman. A GM spokesman did not return a call.

In the statement released yesterday Ford recommended drivers avoid sharp turns, excessive and abrupt “maneuvers” and attend classes “available from a variety of licensed training institutions.” However, the only school a Ford spokeswoman could immediately name was a racing school in Phoenix.

Earlier this summer, after the NHTSA's warning and several stories about fatal crashes involving full‑size vans, officials at Baldwin‑Wallace College decided to require their van drivers to have special training. But finding a school was hard, said Karen Stenger, the college’s director of purchasing. Most schools concentrate on cars and teaching teens to drive, she said. Finally, they found DriveTeam Inc., based at Blossom Music Center in Cuyahoga Falls. It holds courses for full‑size vans that include everything from speeds emergency braking to cornering limits, said DriveTeam President ‑ Ken Stout.
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